
Matarau School Newsletter  Term 2 - Week 4 - 2021 

 

Thanks 

...  to those parents who supported our year 4-6 Winter Sports teams this week 

…  to those who reacted so promptly to letters from our recent headlice inspection – 

prompt action be everyone means we can stay on top of this problem for longer.  

Remember, we only have one inspection per term and so we have to make the most of this. 
  
People of the week 

…  School Council for their work in the build up to our Book Character Parade. 

 
  
Term calendar  …  More to follow as dates come to hand! 

1  June          Book Character Parade 

2 June             Year 4-6 Winter Sports Tournament 

3 June             School Photos 

7 June             Queen’s Birthday 

8 June             TEACHER ONLY DAY 

30 June           Meeting of BoT 

9 July              Final day of term 2 (26 July – start of term 3) 
  
Mid-year Interviews  …  will be held very early in term 3. 

 

Calf Club Day 

We have had lots of questions about Calf Club Day. We can now confirm that Calf Club Day 

2021 will be held on Thursday 21 October and CALVES ARE BACK IN !!!!  Woohoo!!! 

 

Library Promotion 

From the week starting 31 May children will be involved in a variety of library promotion activities.  
Activities which may be of particular interest to parents are as follows  … 

…  Book Character Parade … 1 June … 11:00 AM on the quad, weather permitting 

…  Grand opening of our library promotion … 9 June  …  11:00 AM …  the theme will be a secret until 

the opening. 

Book Character Parade 1 June …  11:00 AM  …  Reminder 

This will be run by the School Council.  Children are encouraged (optional) to come to school 

dressed as their favourite book character.  Council will award prizes on the day, and ALL children 

will parade and be clapped.  Please do not go to huge effort on the costumes.  Sometimes the 

simplest costumes are the best!  Parents are warmly invited to join us.  Council has requested an 

optional gold coin donation to put towards their fundraising. 

 

REMEMBER – many of the certificates will be for “simple but effective” to encourage 

creativity over elaborate and expensive costumes. We do appreciate that parents help out 

here, but don’t want too much of the burden to fall on you.  So kids can keep it simple, and 

if life is too busy, remember that participation is entirely optional.  

  

 

 

 



Interschool Winter Sports Tournaments 

The year 4 to 6 tournament is scheduled for Wednesday 2 June.  Consents for both events will be 

issued shortly and so please keep an eye out for these. 

 

School Photos 

Are scheduled for Thursday 3 June … order forms will be sent home next week. 

 

Teacher Only Day 

Please note that a Teacher Only Day has been scheduled for Tuesday 8 June.  School will 

be closed for instruction on this day, and Matarau School buses will not run on this 

day.  We apologise for any convenience arising from this.  We have timed this day so that 

those who wish to travel away with family can tack another day to their 

vacation.                                      

 

Learning Support Programme 

A number of parents were advised last term that their children had been placed in Learning 

Support programmes to commence term 2.  This is a valuable opportunity for a more personalized 

and intensive learning programme, in an area of need, and parental support with assigned homework 

tasks is expected.  Please contact Mrs Marvin or Mrs Robertson if you have any questions about 

this programme. 
  
  
If your child is struggling socially or emotionally  … 

…  we have staff in learning and pastoral support roles who are more than willing to help out.  If you 

would like someone to monitor and support your child over the coming weeks please email Mrs 

Robertson rrobertson@matarau.school.nz or Mrs Marvin jmarvin@matarau.school.nz 
  
 

 

New virtue – KINDNESS 

We have broken from our CONSCIENCIOUSNESS theme for 4 weeks in support of Pink 

Shirt Day.  So KINDNESS is the buzz word for the next 4 weeks.  You will find support 

material attached to this newsletter.  So please  … 

…  discuss this with your children at home and revisit often 

…  talk about how you practise kindness in your life 

…  set some kindness gaols 

…  let us know of instances so we can share these 

Remember that we will always get better traction when the message is reinforced at 

school and at home.  Thank you in anticipation. 

 

 

Player of the Day – Basketball 

Matarau Crushers - Cian and Nikau 

Matarau Magics - Aamani 

Matarau Mavericks -  Malachi 
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Matarau School last season Honey for sale 
Honey is available at the school office.  

The price is $8 for an approx. 500g jar. 

Cash is preferred but money can also be transferred into the school 

account. 
 

 

UPCOMING EVENT – Whittaker’s Chocolate 

Fundraiser. 
Forms will be sent home next week to request 

additional boxes to sell or an opt-out option.  

Any questions please contact Lisa Ryan 

- lryan@matarau.school.nz 
 

 

 

Finally 

You may know that our school is part of a wider community of schools working together, sharing 

resources, co-ordinating professional development, identifying and responding to common needs 

etc.  These Communities of Learning (kahui ako), create opportunities to network, thus drawing 

down on the experience, enthusiasm, and expertise, of a wider pool of educators, as well as 

relevant third party agencies.  Attached you will find a newsletter outlining some of our current 

work. 

  

Nga mihi 

  

Kevin Trewhella 

PRINCIPA 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AIMS GAMES HOCKEY TEAM FUNDRAISER 

 
per  a  

Grab a bag (or 2) of Chicken Manure. 
Fantastic fertiliser for your garden! 
Available end of May. 
Please email Melissa to order: mlangley@matarau.school.nz  

Also… 

Got jobs that need doing or need some extra help around home?? 

 Does that lawn need mowing... 

 Chicken manure need spreading... 

 Garden need weeding... 

 Fence needs painting... 

….Hire some of our team to do it for you!! 

Email Melissa to arrange mlangley@matarau.school.nz 

 

We appreciate your support!! 
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Community notices 

 
 

 
ARE YOU INTERESTED IN BECOMING A DRIVER FOR RITCHIES  

PART-TIME MORNING & AFTERNOON EMPLOYMENT 

WE HAVE DRIVER VACANIES FOR: 

SPECIAL NEEDS, SCHOOL BUS & URBAN (CITY)   REQUIRE CLASS 1 & 2 WITH “P” ENDORSEMENT  

IF YOU KNOW SOMEONE WHO ENJOYS WORKING WITH CHILDREN AND HAS A MATURE ATTITUDE 

CONTACT: AMY 4387142 EXT: 1 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 


